
 Independence Science Newsletter
November 2017
Published and distributed by Independence Science

3000 KENT AVE

WEST LAFAYETTE, IN 47906-1075

Phone: (866) 862-9665

Email: info@independencescience.com 

http://www.independencescience.com 

Robert Jaquiss, Editor
From The Editor

     November is here! Please see the announcements about our sale on Small Business Saturday, the new Talking LabQuest 2, JAWS scripts for JAWS 2018, Scholarships, NASA internships and the ETS Science teacher survey.
Small Business Saturday Sale

     Independence Science is pleased to participate in the 2017 celebration of Small Business Saturday. This will occur on Saturday, November 25, 2017. This is a day that follow’s the day that is traditionally known as Black Friday, which is designed for large anchor stores to offer large savings in time for the holiday season. This Saturday gives small businesses a similar opportunity. It is for this reason why 

Independence Science is pleased to offer a discount on the Sci-Voice Talking LabQuest2 package for orders placed and completed on Saturday, November 25, 2017. The package includes the TLQ2, USB keyboard, stainless steel temperature, light, and differential voltage probes. A promotional offer of $995 plus shipping will be available to all ISci customers. This promotion may not be combined with other offers. 

     We at Independence Science hope this discount will help make our premier product available to students with visual impairments that are not currently receiving support from their school. We would like to wish everyone a happy holiday season. Independence Science is here to solve all of your science access needs.

Logger Pro Scripts for JAWS 2018

     Any user upgrading their JAWS to JAWS 2018 will need replacements scripts. Please contact Independence Science for assistance.

Sci-Voice Talking LabQuest 2 now available:

     Why you would want to own a Sci-Voice Talking LabQuest2:

Use a faster more robust interface for scientific data collection. The use of the external keyboard makes scientific data collection much more intuitive meaning there is less to remember and the user experience is much faster than ever before. In addition to this new faster experience, the Sci-Voice Talking LabQuest2 offers a larger hard-drive, a bigger storage space on-board the device, and a faster processer. Simplified keyboard access to speech rate and volume control leads to a smoother user experience. Also, on-screen reverse polarity is now available for low vision users. In addition to an 

Enhanced talking periodic table experience, this new device provides access to all of the Vernier Software & Technology published lab curricula under the new Lab Instructions page. This new plethora of accessible resources serves as a valuable reference for both students and teachers. As an added bonus, a useful resource folder has also been added under the Lab Instructions section of the new Sci-Voice Talking LabQuest2. In here you will find information about solubility rules, strong and weak acids and basis, and more will be added soon! All of this and more is available now in the new Sci-Voice Talking LabQuest2.   

Warning! Upgrading a TLQ

     Warning! Independence Science strongly advises all iS current and future customers to not upgrade the operating system on their Sci-Voice Talking LabQuest 2 device without being notified by Independence Science. There are other versions of operating systems that are not compatible with the text-to-speech features of Sci-Voice Talking LabQuest. Therefore, we strongly advise all ISci customers to not upgrade the OS on your device without prior notification. Failure to do so will likely disable the text-to-speech on your device.

Nemeth Unified Braille Math System (NUBS)
Considering the turmoil in the Braille math reading community today, no consensus as to which Braille math system should be the official code in the United States is the landscape we find ourselves in. Braille historians may refer to this time we are now in as another war of the Braille math codes. Some states still use Nemeth code 1972 revision, some use UEB Math, and still other states use either or depending on the needs of the student in their IEP. The approach of the IEP should be the best approach to take currently. However, a third option of Braille math system that will be briefly described here is NUBS. This is the Nemeth Unified Braille Math System originally developed by Dr. Abraham Nemeth himself. This new innovative twenty-first century code attempts to merge the original EBAE literary Braille code and the original Nemeth codes with a handful of minor revisions to atone for what Dr. Nemeth called atoning for his prior sins when developing the Nemeth code over the course of his brilliant mathematics career.

Although we are in a world of globalization and sharing information cross borders. In the recent months, political approach under this current administration is referred to as America First. So often much of the justification that was used to adopt Unified English Braille (UEB) was the idea to unify the English-speaking codes so we can more easily share Braille texts across borders between English speaking nations. Until the United States ratifies the Marrakesh treaty, this reality seems to be far from reality.

Therefore, a more America First approach would be to give serious consideration to the use of the nubs Braille math system in the United States. Up until recently, NUBS has been discussed, however it has never really been given serious consideration by the Braille reading community. This will ease training requirements on current and future teachers of the visually impaired. This will ease transition concerns for parents and students with visual impairments who have been reading and writing Braille using the Nemeth code for years. Not to mention NUBS leverages the intelligent design that Dr. Nemeth devised to optimize ease of adoption by persons who are blind in the United States who are Braille readers. Therefore, if parents of blind children wish to seek a more unified English Braille system that will not require the learning curve the current environment now insists upon, NUBS may be a viable alternative. To parents and teachers of the visually impaired that would like to learn more about the Alliance for Braille: http://www.all4braille.org/. The following link will give an introduction about NUBS: http://www.dotlessbraille.org/nubs.htm Investigate how innovative and insightful this new Braille system it can be. IEP's are still the most powerful tool parents of blind children can use to state what Braille system is to be taught to their children. Be vocal and insistent as to what you desire for your child. It is important to focus on the needs of the whole child and not just simply their reading media that has been politically debated for decades. It should be the Braille system that is felt to be in the child's best interest. All codes can be embossed and provided. It simply requires parents and teachers to be vocal as to what is best for the child to achieve the academic goals specified in their IEP. NUBS is a third option that has not received a lot of traction over the years. This short article is bringing attention to this third alternative that not everyone might be aware of. It is important to consider all options available when it relates to the education of children with visual impairments. 

Announcements

     The following announcements are STEM and education related. Independence Science reprints this information as we receive it. We make no warranty as to the accuracy of these items although we will endeavor to only print legitimate items. We reserve the right to edit for space and clarity. We will also repeat some announcements such as scholarships etc. until the opportunities expire.

Warning about upgrading FireFox

     If you are a screen reader user and also a user of the Mozilla Firefox web browser, please pay close attention to the following information. Do not update to the soon to be released Firefox 57. This upgrade represents such a significant technical and performance change that it’s going to be known as Firefox Quantum. The changes in Firefox Quantum are designed to improve the speed and security of the browser. 

This, unfortunately, also impacts on the user experience for screen reader users, most screen access software is completely incompatible with Firefox Quantum and those that still function will exhibit a serious deterioration in performance. At this stage, the National Federation of the Blind access technology team, VFO and NV Access are all recommending that users switch to using Firefox’s Extended Support Release (ESR) version in order to have the latest browser security features and to avoid 57 until it is suitable for use with screen readers.

You can download Firefox ESR here.

https://www.mozilla.org/en-US/firefox/organizations/all/ 

Comments from Freedom Scientific:

http://blog.freedomscientific.com/2017/10/25/important-information-for-users-of-mozilla-firefox/ 
Comments from NVAccess:

https://www.nvaccess.org/post/in-process-halloween-2017-edition/ 

Holman Prize

     The San Francisco Lighthouse will be offering the Holman prize in 2018. The grand prize is $25,000. For more information, see the link: http://lighthouse-sf.org/2017/11/08/start-dreaming-holman-prize-applications-open-in-january/?mc_cid=b6e62ed5c3&mc_eid=3ffc0fc5ee  .

National Federation of the Blind 2018 Scholarship Program

     The National Federation of the Blind will start accepting applications for its 2018 scholarship program. See the site: https://nfb.org/scholarships.

NASA Internships for 2018

     The summer 2018 NASA internship application period opens on Wednesday, 10/18/2017 and closes on Thursday, 03/01/2018.  Submit Internship Applications at https://intern.nasa.gov/. If you would like to subscribe to an announcement-only list about NASA internships for persons with disabilities, please send an E-mail to nasainterns-request@freelists.org  with 'subscribe' in the Subject field, OR by visiting the list page at http://www.freelists.org/list/nasainterns.

ISLAND 2018 Conference

     The 2018 ISLAND conference will be held at Princeton University September 

14-15, 2018. More details regarding ISLAND 2018 will be forthcoming in the spring of 2018. Please check back on the ISLAND conference website in the spring for more information regarding abstract submissions, conference registration etc.

Braille Chemistry Code

     If you need to know how to braille chemistry notation, see the site: http://www.brl.org/chemistry/.  Note that other braille reference materials are available on the BANA site: http://www.brailleauthority.org.
How to print braille on 3d Objects

     The DIAGRAM Center has a document explaining how to add braille when creating 3d objects. The link: http://diagramcenter.org/3d-printing.html#braille will open a page where the document may be downloaded.

     DIAGRAM stands for "Digital Image And Graphic Resources for Accessible Materials". The DIAGRAM Center is a Benetech initiative supported by the U.S. Department of Education, Office of Special Education Programs. For more information, see the link: http://diagramcenter.org/.

ETS Science teacher survey

     Educational Testing Service, ETS is seeking science teachers who are using the Next Generation Science Standards, NGSS, or similar standards to complete an online survey to share your experiences on teaching and assessing your students with visual impairments.  We would like to learn the strategies you have found to be helpful and the challenges you face while teaching students with visual impairments.

From these results, we will identify the best practices and areas to further investigate and develop possible solutions. If you qualify to participate and complete the survey you may choose to enter a drawing for a gift card.  Please visit the following website to learn 

more:  www.ets.org/research/steam_survey.

Technical Tips

     The following technical tips are offered in hopes they may be of use. Due to the many possible variations in PCs and equipment, Independence Science cannot be responsible for any undesirable outcomes. 
1. Now that colder weather is upon us, readers are advised to keep their iPhones warm. iPhones can shut down if they get below freezing.

2. For many of us, a classic Perkins brailler is still an essential tool. If you need to get yours repaired, here is a link to a list of brailler repair services: https://nfb.org/braillewriter-repair-resource-list.

     Please send comments and suggestions to me at: rjaquiss@IndependenceScience.com.


